GODLEY PARK DISTRICT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES APRIL 10, 2018

The Committee Meeting was called to order at 3:30 pm by President Alton. Those present for roll call were Commissioners K. DeMarse, J. Krug, R. Stanford, D. Schott and E. Alton. Also present were Director Sorensen, Lee Ann Zaremba, Jill Hook, Pete Dvorak, Nick Taylor, Mike Leonard, Christine Anne and Ryan Togliatti. Attorney Freeman arrived at 3:50 pm.

PUBLIC COMMENT

None

Childcare / PFA

Childcare Director Jill Hook stated the Daycare's license has been increased to 90. This is the maximum number of children the center is able to care for at one time. The infant's room will be at the maximum number of children as of next week.

A Fun Pasta fundraiser will run from April 2nd – April 16th. Field trips for the spring have been planned.

Summer camp planning is almost complete. A parent's meeting will be held May 2^{nd.}

Special Events and Programs

Christine stated the youth basketball program ran by Cody Krug this year was a success. There was a lot of positive feedback from the parents. The Sweeties Dance was a huge success with a record number of children participating.

Summer programs will include a Panera Bakers in Training Class, a Cheer Class and a Wacky Water Day sponsored by the Godley Public Water District.

The 25th annual Children's Fishing Derby will be held on June 9th. The District will have an All American Country Fair with fireworks on June 30th. A Mudventures Jr. Fun Run will be held the first weekend in August.

Adult Trips

Offered this summer will be a trip to Shipshewana in June and an Amish Country Tour in July. Three Chicago White Sox games will be offered for seniors 55 and older during the months of May, June and August. Also available in August will be a Chicago Cubs game. Offered every month is the Four Winds Casino trip.

Marketing

The summer brochure will be mailed out the end of April. Resident newsletters and school flyers

continue to go out monthly.

Ads for the Sweeties Dance, Egg Hunt and Fish Fry were placed in the Braidwood, Coal City and

Wilmington newspapers. Programs and events are also promoted on the District's Face book page, on

the slide show at the front desk, the Gardner Cable TV and the Village Marquee.

Maintenance

Maintenance staff has been working on getting the equipment ready for the spring and summer.

The ball fields are ready to go. A yellow tile has been ordered for the top of the ball field fences.

Maintenance will begin rolling the grounds and reseeding areas that need it. Black dirt will be delivered

this week.

Landscaping at the front entrance will begin over the next few weeks. The bench dedicated to Linda

Schott will be relocated from the pond area to the front entrance area. A new bench will be ordered for

the pond area.

Phase two of the remodel and painting of the inside of the building has begun with the painting of both

Angie's and Ryan's offices.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 3:58 pm by President Alton.

OFFICIAL REPORTS:

1. Childcare/ PFA Report

2. Recreation Report

3. Marketing Report

4. Maintenance Report

Respectfully submitted by: Lee Ann Zaremba